
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer  

There is so much that I could have included this week 

based on all the great things happening around the school 

which makes it a challenge to decide what to share; a good 

challenge nonetheless!  

Firstly, our Year 11 students have been undertaking their 

mocks and I have been delighted with their collective attitude towards 

these important trial examinations. It is a really important opportunity to 

identify their individual strengths and areas for development with teachers 

also being able to prioritise common areas of weakness to re-teach. The 

mock examinations continue next week.   

With the cost of living soaring, Mr Smith and our student leadership team 

led a monumental drive to secure contributions for the local food bank. In 

total, 386kg of food was collected which is a staggering amount and I 

would like to thank everyone for their contributions. In addition, the sixth 

form charity team also led a Christmas shoe box appeal and secured 

contributions for an amazing 24 boxes in total - I am extremely proud of 

Team Rushden’s efforts on both of these! 

Mr Firth led an assembly to all year groups on two of our core values, hard 

work and resilience, which used the on-going battle between the Mercedez 

and Red Bull formula 1 teams to illustrate many important lessons. In 

particular, students were encouraged to reflect on the importance of 

responding positively to both criticism and setbacks in order to ultimately 

come back stronger. 

As part of our extensive personal development programme, Mr Noblett - 

our Ethos leader - organised for a company called Loud Mouth to come in 

and deliver a piece of drama constructed around the important topic of 

harmful sexualised behaviours. Students observed the piece and were 

then afforded the opportunity to ask the characters questions about their 

behaviours as part of breakout sessions. The response from students was 

very mature given the sensitive nature of the content and they all got a lot 

out of the workshop. 

In terms of celebrating student success, our Year 9 boys football team 

were victorious in the 7 a-side district football tournament winning an 

impressive 6 out of their 7 games - a big well done to them! 

Continues on the next page... 
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The highlight of the week for me though was Miss Pilgrim inviting me to come and watch our 

Year 11’s dance performances for their examined unit. Their performances demonstrated the 

full breadth of their repertoire with contemporary, hip-hop and ballet pieces all on display. I 

was blown away by the talent of our students and their dedication to the subject. All of the 

performances were exceptional but the ballet routine in particular, performed by Tara, Jorja 

and Lucy, was truly breathtaking. 

Have a pleasant and restful weekend, 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr B Baines 

Principal 

Message From the Principal Continued…. 

Last Friday saw Rushden Academy celebrating our Remembrance Service. We were 

honoured to be joined by some local veterans, who helped us commemorate this important 

day. 

Rushden Academy Remembrance Service 
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Drama 

Year 8 have completed their second Sparkleshark performance assessments this week. 

Many of the year 8s have put in extra rehearsal time outside of lessons and this has really 

impressed all of the Performing Arts staff. The quality of some of the performances were so 

impressive and have really shown the talent that some of the year 8’s possess.  

WELL DONE YEAR 8.  

 

Dance 

Year 11 dancers have been actively participating in their final Component 2 exam. This 

practical unit involves all students duplicating professional repertoire demonstrating a high 

level of physical and interpretive skills to communicate the mood of the overall performance. 

The dance styles include Hip-Hop, Contemporary and Ballet.  

Well done dancers!  

 

Music 

Year 7 students have been looking at using Djembe drums this term. So far we have looked at 

how we correctly hold them and the three different sounds we can make: bass, tone and slap. 

Students have learnt to play 4 rhythms, in order to ensure the students remember them we 

have linked them all to food! We have been performing with Cold Fish Fingers, Sizzling 

Sausages, Apple Pie and Custard, Ice Cream Sundae! It's surprising how much they are able 

to remember when we talk about food!  

 

Performing Arts Career of the week: Dance Captain 

A Dance Captain is a member of the company responsible for overseeing and maintaining the 

artistic standards of all choreography and musical staging within a production. They work 

closely with the Associate Director and/or the Stage Manager to communicate and preserve 

the artistic vision of the Creative Team. 

Estimated Starting Salary: £367.20 to £497.25 weekly.  

 

Performing Arts Update 

For any students that are interested in taking up instrument lessons this term - 

please get in touch with Mrs Brooks! We currently offer string, piano, guitar, drum 

and singing lessons but if you are interested in other instrument please let us know 

and we will try and source the provision! 

r.brooks@Rushden-academy.net 

mailto:r.brooks@rushden-academy.net


 

 

Pantomime: 

Sixth formers have been very proactive in 

rehearsing for the upcoming performance 

of Sleeping Beauty this week. Their level 

of commitment and professionalism is 

lovely to see. The pantomime promises to 

be hilarious and a perfect addition to the 

Christmas spirit.  

Sleeping Beauty has fabulous songs and 

dancing that audience members of all 

ages will love.  

The pantomime tickets will go on sale from reception from 1st December. We hope to see as 

many of you there as possible. 
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Performing Arts Update 

If your child is in year 7, 8 or 9 you should have received information about their annual flu 

vaccine from the school nursing team. 

If you are happy for your child to receive this, don’t forget to fill out the consent form before 

January here. 

Annual Flu Vaccinations for Year 7, 8 & 9 

https://www.nhft.nhs.uk/flu
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Our intrepid code crackers have once again excelled this week. Both teams placed first in 

mission 5A. However TeamRushden were able to decipher the code faster than The Fantastic 

Four so pipped them to the post placing First and second respectively.  

TeamRushden are currently second and The Fantastic Four are third nationally.   

Have a go at cracking this weeks’ code yourselves 

Code Crackers Excel Again 

IIAFW OSIHP FNRGO AAONP GLOOY VRNEE EAPNX NLTAA NIOOF ORIJD DESSI PAAPE NREAC TAETH DEFNO 

ETAHL CSSTA HENTE AIGWS NOTIG EOIBD PSOAP TIDNE TBKUI WNHET AADTN AHEED ODNDW TTEOH 

SRAET AUTRN TWNIH XOEEP ACITT SOWNI AASSL NOUUS RRSPI TEADH HTNWE HICCE DKNEI TWTIH CHNEO 

ECGIR WESIA LTTOD THHAT OEKBO GIANH EDNBE NCEAC ELBLD TUATH HTYTE NOLUG YAADH ESTLF 

UYMOA SEGSA IETSR EHVEN OEELP NCAOT EIAND OSTHR TNEOE RNPCY DTIEW ATHHS TIOFT OPERT ICFTT 

MRAOC ASPUL IRGYN NCAOT IIGNN RFHUT IESRN UTTRC NICOS NORRE DOVFA AIDSN IMEAN HITGT RHYIT 

VFYIE ROBUE IUGYN ETIHD RNAEW ESIDF TNLIE OYIJD SEYST TLEEH NLWOG LAFLO AGSLS TAETH OFTRN 

DAHNT IERMR OOERV HRBTE MAARE SNETH UCDOL TWHAC EEYVR ITGHN ATWHT GAISO ONIGN INESD 

DAUNO ITESD TAETH MSTAE EIHMS AETHD EAAKN BTEAL TIENH RCEON NRHAD HARDE CBTAK HOWTE 

DIWNO TBHUS AEMSW PERAP COAAH SNODT UOTDP EOTME IMFET TEILL NKTEO NHHIG CAADH ENTGD 

UHHOG EEYVR ITGHN DHNAA SDTIA WDOON OPIPS HTREE GERAE GTTOE LTIAK WNAGE BTREU RGAES 

FNIDR AEDSN RINDA OKFCF WEIEH JLDEO DIAER WNTKA YEURO PNOGE EPLLA ELMSE DTTOO THOAN 

DWNIO NTWKO WHHOT SEAYT WYKAA UECOR VORNE TSOAI ANGRN WEDDI YEVLO BENRA IKEVD YOTSS 

SEHMT AELVU CTEAC PSOSR CTLOO NSWAD THEAW DHAAE FCUHO ONTDU OATBU NLFYN NRAAK ANNDN 

MATSI EHVWE SEENP ANHTW EIALT ILGKN OATBU ETIHH OSYTR TOEFH SPIOT OTENT ETEHY OLTLW SAHGT 

FASTE OTEON RVSEY UEICR RTPYE TOHRT AEEYR EALRA GLOYO EDPTM AOYRR YWOAT RMNAK EOWTS 

HIUTO ETVLA GIPNA MENRA TERNT EAUCB UTLOR GOSNE OTITP ACCWS NHSIE HERCA TARCE NSNAD 

BURME SSEYT TMESH RCOUI DUSSE NIIGS HNDTE OEIPS OTLBX SIADH TDRAT TADCE BUTSO THAIW LSACE 

YRBLA AIYNR CEDNO GIFNO MSKOE DINNA ODIJD AEAHD ELDRA OYENT HDTTA ETAHM IRGKN ESEWR IUUNQ 

OEATE BCXHO AWIHT DHTAN ARIEL DSUEB HTUSO HLVDA OEEDN TIASH HTSTI CIUNL DDHET QEASU ORTEU 

NLTIE THPAA APEER NDOOS OMTEF DHSEE NIAGS NNTDO HORTE HSFTE TAHCT TAETH SDGEI DNDSI TNEOR 

APOET RVHET EEESV UNDHN DRDEO ODEBX NSHIT AELVU ETNMA HTTTA ITHHS TABDO HECTE EAHST 

EERRA NEYOL VFHIE DUENR NDTAD LWEEV MNEUB CRNSO SSIIT ONNGF EIINB RNDAY IISGT WSTOI UHTOT 

OHTEU NLTIE RHWEE LONUD HOVTA EENBE OEGNU EHIDS SGONF ARHEC XBOOT VHIAE OTNSW MNEUB 

FREAT WRHTO ROWUS AECHD CREAK HDDTE IENSG TBEUW NRCEO SLROE UTDON SEART INGDN AWIHT 

ETNMA ITEFV NHRUD AEDDN ETVWL FEHOT IETPC ROMGA ESEWR TOIUL DNNEI EABRD TOEXH MRIEA NNTIG 

HWNOU EDARD FNRDO ETGYI WHRTE OETNT OHTEU NLDIE CPOIT AGSRM NREAG RDMFO NNZIE OETRS 

IOENN EOWNS LHTIE SHWOE HIUTO HTOTE LUNTI AEGRN FEODR IMENN RZSEO STVOE OEENN NSTAD 

ZWROE IOWST NAMST HUOCT OGBON WUFTE UIEGR UDTOT THHAT UELOT EIHNS LOBUD NEEIT RRTPE 

AEADS DNIAD OTAIN ILIDG NTHIT CISSA ZERAE FOTII SWRAP EETSN DAONA INNEF TOATH ETTTN IHIDG 

ATEGV ORFOM OOERV TROAH AUDSN SDGEI PNESL YNOTF HRBTE NOMXU RBTES RHWEE SAIST TLELH 

SIESU HOWFO RTAOE HDBTE AIYNR GDTII HSDTE IENSG DJEOI DHEAS TNLTO NYANH EDESV LROAP ISLSB 

NEEIT RRTPE IANTO USTBT MHSEO TTASR HIFGT WORRA ADTWS SOUAS WMSEE UHDOL ARTED DHGEI 

SIETL TFRTO HIAGT TNPDO BTTOO MTIOG NVOIG ZNREE NOOOE ZNREE EOOZR RZOEO ONEEN IODRN 

IEACM HLETR UEDHN DRNEA IDTFF IYEFV RTEHE VFFIE EITVI OTUOK WSMTO UIENT NSHOT EETWB AOEMK 

ETOHC ENTNC NIEOB ETNWE ATAHT TNEDH LCEUP RPAEB BNTKU AIEHV EALFE GIHNT IAWTT LIALT UKAES 

TLOOL ENTGR IOUFG ORTEU ETIHS IGINF NCEAC WWUEO HLVDA OEKWR OEIDN OTLFR GORNE TBHUT 

IEONG CTLAA NLAAN ASHCR BAEDE ONNFU NDHIT AEELK HBNEI HDCTE NORUT LYBCU ETEHR SWOAN 

GSOIN EFBHR TUETH IYRDD OEECV ERPHR NHAOE WNTDI LHTAI ETELH FLOPR UMFOR ERDIN NSHIT EEHTC 

VDSII NIEOW NMGAA TERDO REETI TVEEH TACTA DHNEE YCTRP MESDE GSFAE MRTOI SIETE TMBSO REIAA 

ELCFN IEHCP AEDRN OIEHP AWEER TNOOT AOELT FTNOI NDAAN  
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We are very proud of our Library Ambassadors who do a fantastic job of helping to run the 

library during break & lunchtime. We have students from Years 8, 9, 10 & 11 who work 

tirelessly to help the staff to run the library as smoothly as possible. Over the next few weeks 

we will be introducing you to our fantastic team. Today we would like to introduce you to 

Gracie from Year 10 & Ben from Year 8. 

Hello my name is Gracie and I have been a Library Ambassador for 

around a year now and I love everything about it. I like the fact that it's 

kind of like a mini job and you have tasks to do and complete by a 

certain time. You get to help people find books and keep the library in 

tip top shape. I also love the fact that you get to eat your lunch in the 

library! I mostly love the fact that the Library Ambassadors are like a 

mini family and we're all here for each other and talk about whatever 

we want. It’s a great thing to do and I love every moment about it. 

Thank you so much.  

 

I am Ben and I am a year 8 Library Ambassador. I enjoy reading, 

coding and playing video games. My favourite book series is 

Skullduggery Pleasant by Derek Landy and my favourite genres are 

horror, adventure and fantasy. I hope to see your child in the library. 

 

 

 

 

Stationary 

We have a fantastic array of stationary 

for sale in the library.  

We sell everything your child will need 

for their day at school.  

These are available during break and 

lunchtime and all items need to be paid 

in cash.  

Library News 
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We are planning to hold a Careers Day on Thursday 9th March 2023. The pupils have put 

together a large and varied list of careers that they are interested in. We are now looking for 

people from those areas who would be kind enough to give up a few hours on the day to 

speak with pupils. The day would be held in one of the large spaces in school and would 

consist of stands with different businesses on each. The pupils will then have time to walk 

around and speak to employers to find out more about that career or industry. 

Some of the areas that pupils have asked for are Doctor, Nurse, Physio, Beauty, Childcare, 

Art/Design, Acting/Dancing, Mechanics, Chemists, Surgeon, Sports, Youtuber/influencer, 

Programming, Motor sport engineering, Psychology, Forensics, Criminology, Logistics, Animal 

Care, Chef, Electrician, Plumber, Builder, Farming, Dentist, Radiology, Marine Biologist, Care/

Elderly, Tattooist, Development/planning and Media. 

We would also welcome anyone who is part of a large organisation or company. 

If you feel that you or someone that you know would be able to help then please 

contact t.billam@rushden-academy.net 

Many thanks, 

Mr T Billam 

Vice Principal 

 

Careers Day 

mailto:t.billam@rushden-academy.net
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This week was the first of the District Football tournaments held at the Ferrers School. 

Starting with the Year 9 boys competition. The boys went in relatively confident, as current 

Futsal District Champions but with all 8 schools in attendance it was bound to be a difficult 

task. The team consisting of Callum, Leo, Alex, Oliver, Callum, Daniel, Sam, Maksymilian and 

James were terrific throughout, playing in a variety of positions.  

The boys started confidently producing a fantastic performance to beat Ferrers 3-1 in the first 

game, despite conceding first (something of which became a habit - conceding first in 4 of the 

8 games!!). We followed that up by producing a late leveller to draw with Tove rivals Huxlow. 

The boys then started to sense an opportunity producing wins against Wollaston, Manor, 

Wrenn and Sir Chistopher Hatton. Going into the final game the boys only needed a draw 

against Weavers to become district champions. In true Rushden style we made it incredibly 

difficult for ourselves but ended up winning the game 3-2, despite a strong Wollaston crowd 

cheering on our opposition.  

For the second consecutive football tournament the Year 9 boys came out victorious. A 

fantastic showing, a real team spirit and a brilliant bus journey home. 

 

PE Updates 



 

 

Please ensure the contact details Rushden Academy has for you are correct. You can do this 

via SIMS Parent Online or via the SIMS Parent App. If you have not received an invitation to 

login, please contact main reception. 

Check Your Contact Details are Correct 
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We have several items in lost property at Reception. Please remind your child to check in 

reception if they have lost anything. Have a look at the list below to see if anything sounds 

familiar. 

Any items that remain unclaimed after Christmas will be donated to local charities. 

Coats 

George - Black fur hood, padded coat.  White label  with poppy appeal zip tag  size 12-13  no name 

George – Black fur hood, padded coat.  Pink label  size 13-14  no name 

Select – Black fur hood, padded coat. size 12  no name 

Misguided – Black padded.  size 14 no name 

Primark – Black & Brown/ Khaki thin padded coat.  Size medium  no name 

Northface-  grey fleece. Size M  no name 

Primark – pale peach hoodie  size XS  no name 

Blazers 

Size 38  White marks on right shoulder   no name 

Size 46   no name 

Sports 

Rushden Academy Blue Sweatshirt   size  Age 11/12  no name 

Rushden Academy Blue Shorts   size 26/28  no name 

Misc 

Black beanie hat  no name 

Black lunch bag with blue trim 

Plastic blue lunch box with green clasp 

Green thermos flask 

Clear water bottle with silver bottom and top trim 

Clear water bottle with yellow top 

Blue ‘Proworks’ water bottle – silver top 

Black water bottle  - silver top 

Lost Property 



 

 

ALICIA’S BLOG…. 

Alicia finished her Level 3 studies this 

summer, achieving A*, A*, A and has 

qualified to start her children’s nursing 

degree in Liverpool. However, she has 

decided to defer her place until next year 

and has just embarked on her travels to 

Nepal where she will be volunteering on a 

health care program. 

Over the next few weeks we will be 

sharing her travels with you. We are so proud of her and her achievements and hope 

this blog will inspire future 6th form students in their journeys around the world.  

Week 5 – 9 

It’s been a busy month!!  

The rained stopped and the weather has been really nice ever since. Schools opened back up 

2 weeks ago after all the festivals ended! It has been great to get back into all the schools and 

begin teaching again. This past month has been amazing from trips to Chitwan National safari 

park to watching sunrise and even doing a 3-day trek!!  

As the festivals ended some more people left and more people arrived. For some of the 

volunteers leaving dinner we all dressed Nepali! And wore Sari and traditional clothing. Over 

the festival season we began going to one school and running some fun workshops and mini 

lessons! Going to that school every day for the past month has led me to build really good 

relationships with the students there that I’m going to miss very much when I have to leave!!   

Also, when the main festival days we’re taking place and no kids 

showed up to the schools I was working on a presentation for 

Women empowerment about family health. Ranging from topics 

such as transferable diseases to menstruation and menopause.  I 

then presented it to 6 different groups of women all ranging in age 

and language abilities! It was so rewarding after I had finished as 

the program coordinator had told me all the women had loved 

learning about the topics in my presentation!  

Time after projects in the week were normal spent lesson planning for the next day. But one 

day we all decided to give paddle boarding a go! I wasn’t the best but didn’t fall in the water so 

that’s good! The last 2 weeks going back into the schools, I have been 

teaching about parts of plants and photosynthesis, different textures of 

objects in nature, basic hygiene like washing our hands and brushing 

our teeth, and a lot more! 

It has been a great experience this last 2 months and a bit! Now with 

only 2 weeks left till I come home! I’m really going to cherish these last 

weeks as although I think my time is definitely coming to its natural end, 

I am very sad to be leaving. And think that I will definitely come back to 

Pokhara, Nepal in the future!  

6th Form News 

10 10 
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Have a look at the Stay Connected Newsletter for this month to see what is happening in our 

area 

https://sway.office.com/tr1niZ73J1SSd2MS?ref=Link  

Stay Connected Newsletter 

https://sway.office.com/tr1niZ73J1SSd2MS?ref=Link
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All year 11 are invited to the following Period 6 sessions after school to help them revise for 

their mock exams. 

English Period 6 for Year 11 

Wednesday 23rd November  

Options What? Details Where? 

1 A Level Literature Calling all students interested in A level literature! E9 

This is the term when Year 13 students are beginning to plan their post 18 pathways and 

applying to university. 

Each week we will give you an update on who has completed their application alongside any 

offers or interviews they have received. 

6th Form UCAS Update 

Name Date sent 1st choice study Course Offer/interview? 

Amber 16.10.22 Nottingham Trent University Childhood (psychology) Conditional offers 

Josie 10.11.22 University of Warwick English Literature  Unconditional offer 

Emanuel 17.11.22 University of Birmingham  Law with criminology   

Alicia 17.11.22 Queen Mary University of 

London 

Law Unconditional offer 

Aidan 17.11.22 Aberystwyth University English Literature & Film 

Studies 

 

Maddie 17.11.22 Birmingham City University Film making   

Holly 17.11.22 University of London Statistics, Economics & a 

language 

 

Niamh 18.11.22 University of Sheffield  Urban Studies  

Grace 18.11.22 University of Westminster Photography  
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All year 11 are invited to the following Period 6 sessions after school to help them revise for 

their mock exams. 

Maths Period 6 for Year 11s 

Monday 5th December  

Who for? Topic Where? 

Sets 1 & 2 (Higher) Perpendicular and parallel lines Mr Routhorn, M1 

Sets 3, 4 & 5 (Foundation) Averages from frequency tables Mr Glover, M2 

Monday 12th December  

Who for? Topic Where? 

Sets 1 & 2 (Higher) Quadratic graphs inc. roots and turning 

points 

Mrs Evans, M5 

Sets 3, 4 & 5 (Foundation) Stem and leaf diagrams Mrs Gurnham, M3 

Monday 21st November  

Who for? Topic Where? 

Sets 1 & 2 (Higher) Real life graphs Mrs Evans, M5 

Sets 3, 4 & 5 (Foundation) Substitution Mrs Gurnham, M3 

Monday 28th November  

Who for? Topic Where? 

Sets 1 & 2 (Higher) Distance time graphs Mrs Evans, M5 

Sets 3, 4 & 5 (Foundation) Two way tables Mrs Armitage, M4 
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Dance and Drama Exams 

These are your final Component 2 Exams. These marks will go towards your final BTEC 

grade next summer. 

Clashes 

Students who have 2 exams at the same time will have one of the exams moved to a session 

where you do not have an exam. This will show on your personalised timetable which you will 

receive closer to the exams. 

If you do not have an exam you will be in your normal lessons 

 

Students taking maths, science, business and geography exams will need a calculator  

Year 11 Mock Timetable 
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January 2023 TENC BTEC Exams 

January/February 2023 KS4 BTEC Exams 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and assign homework tasks.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

homework deadlines. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times 

a year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the top right of the Go4Schools home 

page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time user box (your computer login in 

followed by @Rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) in the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

 

You also have access to the Go4Schools app that can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 

Google Play. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 



 

 

Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

• Income Support 

• Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

• Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 
£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

• Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

• Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 
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Rushden Academy has a proven track 

record in successfully supporting trainee 

teachers on programmes leading to QTS. 

Many of our staff, past and present, have 

been trained at the school and an even 

larger number have completed main 

placements and second placements here 

before securing teaching jobs elsewhere. 

As a school with a strong and successful 

record for training new teachers to the profession, Rushden Academy works closely with 

School Centered Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) providers to provide fully supported and 

mentored school placements on a variety of routes. 

If you are interested in a new career or are looking for more information about routes into 

teaching, then please contact Gail Brainwood, Director for Learning on 01933 350391 or by 

email: g.brainwood@Rushden-academy.net  

Are you looking for a career change? Are you interested in 
training to teach? 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals___NNC
mailto:g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net
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